
ANSWER TO SAMWU APPEAL

 
Hi Comrades

On behalf of the Social Movements Indaba (SMI) national Secretariat the SMI
fully supports the demands and the struggles by municipal workers. We are
behind your demands and your struggle is our struggle. The SMI strongly
condemns the actions and the decisions of SALGA against the wishes of the
union and its valid demands. Having said that, as the platform of social
movements we would like to work closer to each other with the trade union
activists so that we are able to wage solidarity actions to each other's
struggles. This will need more engagement between our regional structures.
For example in the Western Cape where I'm based we used to work closely
together with SAMWU against the installation of pre-paid water meter or
water management devices. We need to revive such links so that we wage joint
actions for us to have stronger voice on our demands. 

Long Live SAMWU Long Live

Amandla

Revolutionary Greetings

Mzi
SMI-National Political Education Convener


